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Thank you to all those who submitted questions and queries to the Parent Forum. It is really great to see 
parents engaging. These questions have been discussed by the Governors at our recent Governing Body 

meeting.  Please find below the questions and responses.  

Can we return to face to 
face parents’ evenings? 

There are pros and cons to both face to face and virtual parents evenings. 
However, having given this great consideration, we are aware that virtual 
parents’ evenings are much more inclusive as we have a significantly higher 
percentage of working parents who are now able to attend meetings. We have 
seen a dramatic increase in meetings where both parents are able to attend with 
minimal impact on working arrangements. We offer other opportunities 
throughout the year to meet with the teacher face to face, such as parent drop 
ins, and we would like to remind all parents that should you ever need a 1:1 
conversation with the class teacher, this can be booked through the school 
office.  
 
We will be sending out a survey in the newsletter to get parent feedback on 
face-to-face vs virtual learning reviews but we will be requesting a 100% return 
on this survey in order to make an informed decision.  

Why are you not using 
sustainable gifts for 
Special Person’s day 
sales? 
 
The gifts you sell lack 
sentimental value and are 
often discarded/donated.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Can you make 
home-made gifts in 
school time? 
 
 
 
 

Firstly, we do sell sustainable gifts for our Special Person’s Day events. These 
include plants sourced from local nurseries, as well as a range of 
thoughtfully-selected products from other local suppliers.  
 
 
Our team of PATCH volunteers work exceptionally hard throughout the year to 
carefully select items that are not only meaningful but also practical. This 
includes gardening sets, barbecue kits and other keepsakes which can be 
treasured. We have always received really lovely feedback about the selection 
of gifts available.  
 
Furthermore, the PATCH team are deeply mindful of the throwaway society that 
surrounds us and the importance of needing to recycle and reuse. As a result, 
the team have consciously chosen to introduce a Secret Santa regifting window 
every year where any unwanted gifts families gather from events such as 
birthdays, Christmas and other occasions can be donated for our very popular 
Secret Santa event.  
 
I must emphasise that Special Person’s Day has always been and will continue 
to be entirely voluntary. No child is ever required to participate in making a gift 
for a ‘Special Person’, especially given that there are many children across the 
school whose personal circumstances may mean this causes unnecessary 
distress. For this reason and to delicately manage a wide variety of personal 
circumstances, this event will remain one that families can choose to opt in or 
out of.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
What will you do? 
 
 
 
 
Acknowledging Team 
Patch 
 
 
 
 

 
On reflection, our PATCH Team wish to share that this event has always been 
highly successful, well-appreciated and an absolute favourite for the children 
and those who choose to take part have always taken real joy in selecting a gift 
for their special someone.  
 
We will, of course, be really mindful to continue to approach local suppliers and 
companies and see if we can source any further sustainable alternatives. 
 

PAUSE POINT 
 
Finally, it is highly relevant that the parent community recognises that a very 
small group of volunteers run PATCH and many of these volunteers also work 
full time. Their efforts are highly appreciated and the legacy they leave behind 
for our school is so greatly appreciated. Without them, the wonderful extras that 
make our school unique, such as the brand new play equipment, simply 
wouldn’t exist.  
 
This team try their utmost to source gifts which they know the children enjoy 
purchasing and sharing and this preparation is ongoing throughout the year, 
every year. It involves taking advantages of the seasonal sales, contacting 
numerous local businesses, searching the internet and being highly creative in 
their efforts to make enjoyable experiences for the children whilst also raising 
vital funds for the school. I cannot thank them enough for the huge amount of 
effort and dedication they show to our school and we should all recognise that 
their work makes a real difference to the lives of our children.  
 
As you will know, we are always on the lookout for volunteers to assist with 
PATCH and if anyone believes they can source gifts which we can sell at a price 
point of £3.00 whilst also securing a profit, they are warmly encouraged to get in 
touch with the office and let us know.  
 

What is the point of 
attendance awards? 

Attendance awards  
As you may be aware, all schools are set very clear expectations by the 
Department for Education regarding attendance. The national recommended 
attendance benchmark is 97% and students and all schools are duty-bound to 
put systems and processes in place to ensure we meet these targets. In fact, 
the newly-proposed, Ofsted Inspection framework has committed an entire 
category to attendance alone and this is an acknowledgement of the attendance 
priority for all schools across the country.  
 
Whilst we do have attendance awards in school to promote and celebrate 
attendance, these form just one part of the package of support we implement at 
Hordle to address our standards of attendance which remain a school priority.  
 
Celebrating Attendance 
We always aspire to encourage and celebrate attendance. However, we have 
been mindful to review our attendance certificates and this year, for the first 
time, we have made an important change: attendance certificates are now 
awarded termly, as well as annually. This means that if a child has a period of 
illness in one term, they still have an opportunity to be recognised in the 
following term. In a sense, the "clock" resets, and every child has a chance to 



be celebrated for improvement on a termly basis as well as end of year 
certificates. 

This change has already made a noticeable difference, allowing children who 
might previously have missed out to be acknowledged for their attendance.  

In addition to celebrating individual pupils' attendance, we have also introduced 
whole-class attendance awards. These give the children a collective sense of 
achievement,not just one for individuals. 

Celebrating other Achievements 
It is important for children and parents to know that attendance awards are only 
one way that we celebrate children's achievements at Hordle. Children have 
many opportunities to be recognised and rewarded across many areas of school 
life, including: 

●​ STEP badges 
●​ Subject badges 
●​ Superhero Colours 
●​ Activity Passports 
●​ And many, many more 

‘That they may have life;life in all its fullness’ is at the centre of everything we do 
here at Hordle. We want to ensure that every child has the potential to shine, 
and strive to provide as many opportunities as possible for them to feel valued 
and proud of their achievements. 

If you believe that your child has a significant medical need which requires 
regular hospital appointments, please make contact with the school office 
sending in evidence of hospital appointments. This will then be relayed to the 
attendance team. 

 


